HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 14, 2010 – 9:40 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

-------------------------------------------------------------

Moved by Garron and seconded by Schleiff, Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Troy Garron, Kim Roy and Michael Schleiff to discuss collective bargaining:

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


Seelig and Schleiff are trying to set up another date for negotiations for Highway and Dispatchers.

MATRON AND CLERICAL DUTIES

At this time the female Dispatchers have the option to be Matrons but are not required to be.  Seelig suggested that this be change and that all female dispatchers also need to be a Matron then they should sit down and discuss it with the Communications Center as well as the Police Chief.  Garron thinks that this creates a problem for an example; if two Matrons are on duty and three women, who have been detained, come in who does what?  Another question was that if someone is working, who is not a Matron, would you call someone else to come in to do the Matron duties.  Another concern was that the turn around at the Communications Center is quite frequent so to hire them as a Dispatcher then turn around and say you need to be a Matron that person could say  they were hired to be a dispatcher not a Matron and refuse to due the Matron duties.  Schleiff does not know if he is for it or not and is trying to understand it. The Board needs all the facts as to how this would work and again as stated above talking with the Chief Manoogian and the Communications Center would be the best place to start.  

During
negotiations the issue of Dispatchers doing clerical duties has been on the table all along.  As for the Matron duties this came in late in negotiations.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 Issues need to brought in at the beginning not at the eleventh or twelfth meeting.  Garron stated that you have one package and you negotiate on those issues.  Seelig pointed out that there could be twenty- two issues brought up but you don’t add on after a certain period of time and suggested that you bring in your proposals from the beginning and work from there.   
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UNFAIR LABOR PRACTICE REGARDING HEALTH INSURANCE

The Firefighters and Patrol Officers have filed an unfair labor practice against the town concerning the unilateral change in health insurance.  In July the Town 

changed health plans and the Firefighters and Patrol Officers would like the old plan reinstated.  The old plan no longer exists through Mayflower therefore cannot be re-established.  Schleiff had asked if there was a representative from the plan that could explain that the new one is a good one instead of Seelig having to do it.  Seelig said what it comes down to is what they want in negotiations and Garron said that it is hard to find out what they want.  Seelig will be meeting with Ed Gavin on September 16th and will discuss this issue with him.  
Moved by Roy and seconded by Garron, Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 10:10 p.m.:
	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes

	Kim R. Roy
	-
	Yes

	Michael J. Schleiff
	-
	Yes


---------------------------------------------------

Kim R. Roy

Clerk

/pjm

